
11th JULY, 2024 

World Population Day 2024: "To Leave No One Behind, Count Everyone" 

On July 11, 2024, our school celebrated World Population Day with an 

enlightening and engaging assembly organized by the Eco Club. This year's 

theme, "To Leave No One Behind, Count Everyone," emphasized the 

importance of inclusivity and environmental stewardship. The assembly aimed 

to inspire us Carmelites to make a meaningful impact on our planet. 

A key highlight was the pledge taken by students to reduce or ban plastic use, 

reflecting our commitment to environmental sustainability. The assembly 

featured a captivating skit where different planets conversed, expressing their 

shock at Earth’s pollution and plastic-covered surface. This skit vividly 

illustrated the severe impact of plastic waste on our environment, making a 

powerful statement about the need for change. 

Additionally, students enjoyed a lively, foot-tapping song about reducing plastic 

use, accompanied by a sing-along session that energized the audience. A 

thought-provoking PowerPoint presentation further educated students on the 

lifespan of plastic and its detrimental effects on the planet and all living beings. 

To continue our commitment to environmental care, an announcement was 

made about the upcoming plastic collection drive, set to begin at the start of the 

week and continue throughout the month. The assembly was a profound 

reminder of our collective responsibility to protect our planet and work towards 

a cleaner, healthier world. 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 


